Swine Influenza Virus in humans
Key Points for Veterinarians

· SIV is a zoonotic disease and appropriate precautions (including hand-washing, mask and gloves during necropsies, personal protective equipment such as N95 respirators and goggles, etc.) should be implemented to minimize the risk of infection and disease transmission.
· Increased awareness of suspicious cases involving pigs exhibiting influenza-like signs and particularly those pigs which have been previously vaccinated against SIV (although it is likely that commercially-available SIV vaccines will be effective against this strain since it contains the common HA genes).

· Submit diagnostic samples (lung tissues and nasal swabs) from acutely-ill, febrile pigs to the veterinary diagnostic lab if you suspect influenza.

· Work with producers to increase their awareness and ensure appropriate biosecurity safeguards are in place to prevent the introduction of this virus into the U.S. swine herd.

· Prohibit unnecessary visitors

· Employees with flu-like symptoms or symptomatic family members should not be allowed to contact pigs and should be encouraged to visit their family physicians

· Additional recommendations are available from the National Pork Board and are published on the AASV homepage (www.aasv.org).

· Information about the virus strain identified in the U.S. and Mexican cases:

· The virus is an H1N1

· A triple reassortant containing genes from two swine viruses, an avian virus and a human virus.

· The HA gene is the common gene seen in pigs today (H1).  While not yet confirmed, it is likely that commercially-available SIV vaccines would remain efficacious.
· The NA and Matrix genes are of Eurasian descent and have not been seen in people or pigs in the U.S. previously.

· These viruses are not known to be circulating among swine in the U.S.

· There is no food safety issue – pork is safe to eat.
· 20 human cases have been confirmed by the CDC in the U.S. – none had any direct contact with pigs.  Refer to the CDC website (http://www.cdc.gov/swineflu/investigation.htm) for the most current official information.
· Mexican authorities are reporting a severe influenza incidence this year with hundreds of illnesses and multiple deaths attributed to a swine influenza virus.

· CDC has tested 14 isolates provided by the Mexican authorities.  7 of these have tested positive for SIV and are very similar to the viruses identified in the U.S. cases.

· The pathogenesis of this virus in pigs is unknown.  USDA’s National Veterinary Services Laboratory (NVSL) and National Animal Disease Center (NADC) will be evaluating the current diagnostic tests and conducting challenge studies in pigs to determine the virus’ virulence and clinical presentation in pigs.

· This viral strain appears to be transmitting from person to person.

· At present, the main effort should be to work to prevent the introduction of this virus into the U.S. swine herd.
· Key messages to keep in mind
· This virus is not known to be in U.S. pigs
· Pork is safe to eat.
· The virus is currently transmitting person to person and does not involve pigs for transmission.
If you are asked to comment on the situation and are uncomfortable with how to respond, please feel free to contact the AASV or the National Pork Board.
